STONEHAVEN JUSTICES OF THE PEACE
RESPONSE TO PROPOSED FUTURE COURT STRUCTURES
Firstly I feel that the whole principle of lay justice being dispensed locally and within the local community will be undermined by these proposals.  The people of Deeside and the Mearns consider Stonehaven to be their court.  If they are called to Stonehaven they will be heard by JPs drawn from their own community and therefore by people who understand the issues and values of their community.  The possibility of having to travel into Aberdeen is one that for many witnesses and accused might prove intimidating and counter-productive.
Secondly a considerable amount of money has been spent in recent years on refurbishing the Stonehaven Court building.  It has disabled access and a lift has been installed to service the upper levels.  The Court building also incorporates the Police Station and cells.  It is unlikely that the part of the building, currently occupied by the Scottish Court Service, would be seen as an attractive property for a developer to purchase as a separate entity.  My understanding is that the court buildings in Aberdeen do not , as they stand, have sufficient capacity to absorb all the facilities required by the Stonehaven Sheriff and Justice of the Peace Courts without significant investment and development.  It is therefore difficult to understand the economic benefit of saving £120 000 in operating costs when  significant capital costs might also be incurred.
Thirdly, and more positively, the Justices in Stonehaven would welcome the opportunity to work with others in developing a vision for a new Justice Centre in Stonehaven focused on the current court building.  Within the premises there are two operating court rooms and other ancillary accommodation some of which is underutilised.  We would like to explore the idea of rationalising the accommodation to provide a more efficient and effective service to the public.  We would also like to investigate the possibility of accommodating the High Court in Stonehaven No 1 Court while retaining No 2 Court for Sheriff and JP work thus lifting some of the pressure off the buildings in Aberdeen.
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